OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
CRAIG GREENBERG

September 11, 2023

Mr. Markus Winkler, President
Metro Council

601 West Jefferson Street
Louisville, KY 40202

Dear President Winkler:

In accordance with the Louisville Regional Airport Authority ordinance, Mayor Greenberg
appointed and Mark Blieden was approved to serve a four-year term. However, he was mistakenly
approved for an incorrect term date of July 15, 2026, The correct term expiration should be July
15, 2027.

Sincerely,
Craig Greenberg
Mayor

C: Councilwoman Cindi Fowler
Government Oversight and Audit Committee Chairman
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